

# SCALEBY PARISH

## Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held virtually on Wednesday 4<sup>th</sup> May 2021 at 6.00pm.

### 1. Chairman

The meeting was chaired by Cllr L Thompson, Chairman of Scaleby Parish Council.

### 2. Present

Cllr G Little

Cllr G McGarr

Cllr R Marston

Three members of the public.

Mrs S Kyle, Clerk to Parish Council

### 3. Apologies

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr M Grant.

### 4. Minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting held on 15<sup>th</sup> May 2019

The Minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting were agreed and will be signed by the Chairman as a correct record following the meeting.

### 4. Chairman's report to 31<sup>st</sup> March 2021

The report of the Chairman of the Parish Council had been previously circulated in the Scaleby News. Cllr Thompson noted that the Council had worked well to continue in difficult circumstances during COVID and thanked the ward members, parish councillors and the Clerk for their efforts. She noted continuing work in planning and highways matters and wished for a better year to follow for everyone.

### 5. Discussion of Matters Raised by Electors

Three members of the public were in attendance to raise the following issues:

#### *Highways/Speeding Traffic*

Three members of the public raised the following points:

- Potential inadequate 40mph signage, being too small and regularly obstructed by the hedgerow as well as being dirty from passing traffic, at the east end of the village
- Concern for walkers, dog walkers, cyclists and children due to the speed of traffic in the parish
- Queries over why a 40mph limit was introduced rather than a 30mph and whether this could be amended?
- Request for additional speed limiting measures, such as illuminated signage, markings on the road or white lines
- Request for the attendance of the speed camera van to conduct a risk assessment with a view to being able to visit the parish on occasion

It was noted that contacts had been obtained for the traffic department and that the Council were to consider the establishment of a working group to take forward traffic and highways issues, of which members of the public could be part of.

#### *Recycling*

One member of the public raised concerns over the misuse of the recycling bins at the hall and occasional fly-tipping in the car park. Members were asked to obtain registration numbers of the vehicles if seen leaving fly-tipping or using the bins for commercial waste. It was also agreed that education of residents might be useful and will be pursued.

#### *Community Book Swap*

One member of the public requested consideration be given to the establishment of a community book swap.

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and there being no other business the meeting closed at 6.31pm.